

March 8, 2020

Santa Monica-Malibu Unified School District Facilities Improvement Projects 2828 4th Street Santa Monica, California 90405

Attention: Carey Upton

Re: PCB Removal Clearance Letter Malibu High School-Building H

1 PROJECT BACKGROUND

Alta Environmental DBA NV5 (NV5) conducted full-time monitoring and observation during the removal of building material containing polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs) from Rooms 605A, 606, 606A, 608, 662 and 666, located in Building H at Malibu High School (Site). The removal activities were conducted in accordance with the USEPA-approved *Notification of New PCB-impacted Building Materials at Malibu High School* dated August 19, 2020 (Work Plan).

2 PROJECT OBSERVATIONS

Project observations of work activities completed at the Site are described below.

Removal Work Activities

Miller Environmental, Inc. (Miller) completed removal of PCB-containing source material (door, window and vent caulking) at the Site. Prior to beginning removal activities, a full containment work area including critical barriers, three-stage worker decontamination facility, and temporary negative pressure differential was established. Removal activities were completed by HAZWOPER-trained technicians using manual means and wet methods.

2.1 Door and Window Caulking

Miller removed all visible caulking material and adjoining porous substrate to a minimum distance of 16 inches from the door and window assemblies in Rooms 605A, 606, 606A and 608. Following removal activities, Miller and NV5 field personnel performed a final visual inspection of the containment areas. Once the areas were found to be acceptably free of PCB-impacted materials, dust and other debris, NV5 collected initial clearance wipe samples, prior to Miller removing the work area containment systems. All initial clearance wipe samples were reported with PCB concentrations less than 1 microgram (μ g) per 100 square-centimeters (cm²) and the containments were subsequently removed to facilitate build-back using new building materials.

Following completion of all build-back activities, confirmation air and wipe samples were collected on September 9 and 10, 2020, prior to re-occupancy. All confirmation air and wipe samples were reported with

laboratory results, the subject work area was released back to the Santa Monica Malibu Unified School District for re-occupancy on September 15, 2020.

2.2 Vent Caulking

Miller removed all visible caulking material from each of the exterior wall vent assemblies located in the second-story mechanical rooms above Building H Rooms 662 and 666. In addition, Miller utilized a chemical wash to clean and remove any remaining residue from the vent assemblies. Following the removal and cleaning, NV5 collected wipe samples from each of the vent assemblies to confirm adequate removal of any remaining PCB-impacted caulk residue. Upon notification that the sample results were below 1 μ g/100cm², Miller applied an encapsulant and metal cladding to minimum distance of 16 inches around the wall openings and reinstalled the cleaned vent assemblies into the wall opening.

Following the vent replacement activities, Miller and NV5 field personnel performed a final visual inspection of the containment areas. Once the areas were found to be acceptably free of PCB-impacted materials, dust and other debris, NV5 collected clearance wipe samples, prior to removing the work area containment systems. All initial clearance wipe samples were reported with PCB concentrations less than $1 \mu g/100 \text{cm}^2$ and the containments were subsequently removed. Based on the reported laboratory results, the subject work area was released back to the Santa Monica Malibu Unified School District for re-occupancy on September 24, 2020.

3 CONCLUSIONS

The previously identified PCB-impacted caulking materials within Malibu High School Building H Rooms 605A, 606, 606A, 608, 662 and 666 were appropriately removed and disposed, and any remaining substrate (Room 662 and 666) was covered with encapsulant and metal cladding in accordance with the USEPA-approved Work Plan.

4 SIGNATORY

Respectfully submitted by:

NV5

Jonathan Barkman

Project Manager

Attachments: Laboratory Analytical Reports



MMHS Building H – PCB Removal Clearance Letter

APPENDIX A

Laboratory Results – Initial Post-Remediation Sampling





American Environmental Testing Laboratory Inc.

2834 & 2908 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • DOHS NO: 1541, LACSD NO: 10181 Tel: (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • Fax: (818) 845-8840 • www.aetlab.com

Ordered By

NV5 3777 Long Beach Blvd. Long Beach, CA 90807-

Telephone: (562)495-5777 Attention: Jonathan Barkman

Number of Pages	4
Date Received	07/21/2020
Date Reported	07/22/2020

Job Number	Order Date	Client
105485	07/21/2020	NV5

Project ID:	SMSD-20-9592
Project Name:	Malibu High School
Site:	Malibu High School
	30215 Morning View Dr.
	Malibu, CA 90265

Enclosed please find results of analyses of 7 solid samples which were analyzed as specified on the attached chain of custody. If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to call.

Checked By:

-

Approved By:

Joe Sevrean Laboratory Director

AMERICAN ENVIRONMENTAL TESTING LABORATORY 2834 NORTH NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP # 1541 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com	LIRONME 1. BURBANK, C. L (818) 845-82	NTAL T ALIFORNI 00 FAX (8	- ESTIN(△ 91504 EL 18) 845-88		TORY * 10181 om	ABORATORY # 1541 LACSD# 10181 www.aetlab.com	CHAIN OF CUSTODY RECOR	CUSTODY	RECORD
A KYZER LABS COMPANY							105405 120169	20169	
NVS-Alta Environmental	1411		PROJECT MANAGER	ANAGER DAYLMAN		AETL JOB No	101177		Page of
37777 LD NG BERCH DIVA. ANNEY LING. BOLL IN	Nex Linne B		EMAIL DACING	PHONE 310-930-8404 EMAIL DATATION BUTT	HO	ANALYSIS	YSIS REQUESTED	TEST INSTRUC	TEST INSTRUCTIONS & COMMENTS
PROJECT NAME HOGN SCHOOL	a Grana tva	1	PROJECT #	20-959	J	7			
ADDRESS 30315 MDINING	VIEW Dr.		Malin	CIA		2808 +			
SAMPLE ID LAB ID	DATE	TIME	MATRIX	CONTAINER NUMBER/SIZE	PRES.	PRARTA 124X02 12870		£	
to 10:58/201 1-1020H	12120	1330	The will	1 4 02 Jar	ICE	5 X 1 X			
Ci		1336	WIPE	-	-	× ×			
1-3		1340	WIPE			×			
4-18		543	WIPE			× ×			
1		345	WIPE			×			
91		1344	MIPE		_	X X			
to seh cal t Vetant	-	1352	MIPE	+	-	× X			
0.									
1									
11									
21									
2 2									
2									
TOTAL NUMBER OF CONTAINERS:	OF CONTAI	NERS:	A	RELI	RELINQUISHED BY SAMPLER:	+	RELINQUISHED BY:	2. RELINQUISHED BY	BY: 3.
BILLING INFORMATION / SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS	V / SPECIAL IN	ISTRUCT	IONS	Signature:	ture: V~	5	September of VIAC	Signature	- w Ann -
CC: Jondhun Barkmane NV5.com	MG NVS	NOU		Pintee	Pinted Name FI,	, we c	Printed Name: VIII 0 N 100	Printed Mante	ne Carra
David . Schark Q	WOI. CWN	Ş		Date:	121/20	Time: 0 O O	Date: Time:	212.12	Time: 12:41
TURN AROUND TIME	DATAC	DELIVERA	DATA DELIVERABLE REQUIRED		EIVER AV.	1. 1.	RECEIVED BY:	2. RECEIVED BY LABORATORY.	3.
I NORMAL SAME DAY I NEXT DAY RUSH		Рү		Signar	200		Signature:	Signature	2
DAYS 3DAYS 4 DAYS RUSH 2 LAYS	CEOTRA(GEOTRACKER (GLOBAL ID) OTHER (PLEASE SPECIFY)	SAL ID) CIFY)		A ~/ S C		ed Name:	Printed Name:	-P
				naie		00:5	Date: Time:	02/12/20	o Time: 1640
DISTRIBUTION: WHILE - LABORATORY, CANARY - LABORATORY, PINK - Project/Account Manager, YELLOW - Sampler/Originator	IARY - Laborato	ry, PiNK -	Project/Acc	ount Manager, Yi	ELLOW - Sam	pler/Originator			



2834 N. NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP# 1541 & 2402 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com

COOLER RECEIPT FORM

Client Name: N/5				
Project Name:	<u> </u>			
AETL Job Number; 105485				
Date Received: 7/21/2020 Rece	eived t	py: Sarai's-	0	
Carrier: D AETL Courier D Client		$GSO \square Fee$	\square UPS	
Others:				
Samples were received in: O Cooler ()	□ Othe	r (Specify):		
Inside temperature of shipping container No 1: 3 . z ^{-/} , No 2: , No 3:				
Type of sample containers: UOA, Glass bottles, Wide mouth jars, HDPE bottles, Metal sleeves, Others (Specify):				
How are samples preserved: 🗆 None, 🖬 Ice, 🗆 Blue Ice, 🗆 Dry Ice				
			\Box HCl, \Box Na ₂ S ₂ O ₃ ,	
🗆 MeOH	,)	
Other (specify): ↓	sips			
	Yes	No, explain below	Name, if client was notified.	
1. Are the COCs Correct?				
2. Are the Sample labels legible?	\geq			
3. Do samples match the COC?	~			
4. Are the required analyses clear?	\sim			
5. Is there enough samples for required analysis?	>			
6. Are samples sealed with evidence tape?	NA			
7. Are sample containers in good condition?	\sim			
8. Are samples preserved?	\sim			
9. Are samples preserved properly for the	$\overline{}$			
intended analysis?				
10. Are the VOAs free of headspace?	NA			
11. Are the jars free of headspace?				
	\searrow			

PLEASE NOTE ALL SAMPLES WILL BE DISPOSED OF 30 DAYS AFTER RECEIVING DATE. IF AETL IS INFORMED OTHERWISE, THERE WILL BE A STORAGE CHARGE PER SAMPLE PER MONTH FOR ANY SAMPLE HELD BEYOND 30 DAYS.

Explain all "No" answers for above questions:



American Environmental Testing Laboratory Inc.

2834 & 2908 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • DOHS NO: 1541, LACSD NO: 10181 Tel: (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • Fax: (818) 845-8840 • www.aetlab.com

Page: 1 A

Ordered By

NV5 3777 Long Beach Blvd. Long Beach, CA 90807-

Telephone: (562)495-5777 Attention: Jonathan Barkman

Project ID: SMSD-20-9592
Date Received 07/21/2020
Date Reported 07/22/2020

Job Number	Order Date	Client
105485	07/21/2020	NV5

CERTIFICATE OF ANALYSIS CASE NARRATIVE

AETL received 7 samples with the following specification on 07/21/2020.

Lab ID	Sample ID	Sample Date	Matrix	Qu	antity Of Co	ntainers
105485.01	H0721-1	07/21/2020	Solid		1	
105485.02	H0721-2	07/21/2020	Solid		1	
105485.03	H0721-3	07/21/2020	Solid		1	
105485.04	H0721-4	07/21/2020	Solid		1	
105485.05	H0721-5	07/21/2020	Solid		1	
105485.06	H0721-6	07/21/2020	Solid		1	
105485.07	H0721-7	07/21/2020	Solid		1	
Metho	d ^ Submethod	Req D	ate Priority	TAT	Units	
(8082)		07/22/2	020 2	Rush	ug/Kg	

The samples were analyzed as specified on the enclosed chain of custody. No analytical non-conformances were encountered.

Unless otherwise noted, all results of soil and solid samples are based on wet weight.

Checked By:

Approved By:

Joe Sevrean Laboratory Director

ENVIRONAL BORNUPS

American Environmental Testing Laboratory Inc.

 2834 & 2908 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • DOHS NO: 1541, LACSD NO: 10181

 Tel:
 (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • Fax: (818) 845-8840 • www.aetlab.com

ANALYTICAL RESULTS

Ordered By

3777 Long Beach Blvd. Long Beach, CA 90807-Telephone: (562)495-5777

NV5

DICE
Malibu High School
30215 Morning View Dr.
Malibu, CA 90265

Attn: Jo	Jonathan Barkman					
Page:	2					
Project ID:	SMSD-20-9592	AETL Job Nu	mber Submitted	Client		
Project Name	e: Malibu High School	105485	07/21/2020	NV5		

Method: (8082), Polychlorinated Biphenyls (PCBs) by GC

QC Batch No: 072120ZB1

Our Lab I.D.			Method Blank	105485.01	105485.02	105485.03	105485.04
Client Sample I.D.				H0721-1	H0721-2	H0721-3	H0721-4
Date Sampled				07/21/2020	07/21/2020	07/21/2020	07/21/2020
Date Prepared			07/21/2020	07/21/2020	07/21/2020	07/21/2020	07/21/2020
Preparation Method			3540C	3540C	3540C	3540C	3540C
Date Analyzed			07/22/2020	07/22/2020	07/22/2020	07/22/2020	07/22/2020
Matrix			Solid	Solid	Solid	Solid	Solid
Units			ug/Kg	ug/Kg	ug/Kg	ug/Kg	ug/Kg
Dilution Factor			1	1	1	1	1
Analytes	MDL	PQL	Results	Results	Results	Results	Results
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND	ND	ND
Our Lab I.D.			Method Blank	105485.01	105485.02	105485.03	105485.04
Surrogates	%Rec.Limit		% Rec.	% Rec.	% Rec.	% Rec.	% Rec.
Decachlorobiphenyl	30-150		58.8	48.6	50.4	48.8	51.0
Tetrachloro-m-xylene	30-150		43.4	48.0	58.4	54.0	60.0

CON UNVIRONMENT

American Environmental Testing Laboratory Inc.

 2834 & 2908 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • DOHS NO: 1541, LACSD NO: 10181

 Tel:
 (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • Fax: (818) 845-8840 • www.aetlab.com

ANALYTICAL RESULTS

Ordered By

3777 Long Beach Blvd. Long Beach, CA 90807-Telephone: (562)495-5777

Jonathan Barkman

NV5

Attn:

SILE
Malibu High School
30215 Morning View Dr.
Malibu, CA 90265

Page:	3				
Project ID:	SMSD-20-9592	AETL Job	Number	Submitted	Client
Project Name:	Malibu High School	105	485	07/21/2020	NV5

Method: (8082), Polychlorinated Biphenyls (PCBs) by GC

QC Batch No: 072120ZB1

Our Lab I.D.			105485.05	105485.06	105485.07					
Client Sample I.D.			H0721-5	H0721-6	H0721-7					
Date Sampled			07/21/2020	07/21/2020	07/21/2020					
Date Prepared			07/21/2020	07/21/2020	07/21/2020					
Preparation Method			3540C	3540C	3540C					
Date Analyzed			07/22/2020	07/22/2020	07/22/2020					
Matrix			Solid	Solid	Solid					
Units			ug/Kg	ug/Kg	ug/Kg					
Dilution Factor			1	1	1					
Analytes	MDL	PQL	Results	Results	Results					
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	20.0	50.0	ND	ND	ND					
Our Lab I.D.			105485.05	105485.06	105485.07					
Surrogates	%Rec.Limit		% Rec.	% Rec.	% Rec.					
Decachlorobiphenyl	30-150		80.0	76.0	58.8					
Tetrachloro-m-xylene	30-150		52.0	66.0	60.0					



American Environmental Testing Laboratory Inc.

2834 & 2908 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • DOHS NO: 1541, LACSD NO: 10181 Tel: (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • Fax: (818) 845-8840 • www.aetlab.com

QUALITY CONTROL RESULTS

Ordered By

3777 Long Beach Blvd. Long Beach, CA 90807-Telephone: (562)495-5777

Jonathan Barkman

4

NV5

Attn: Page:

Site
Malibu High School
30215 Morning View Dr.
Malibu, CA 90265

Project ID:	SMSD-20-9592	AETL Job Number	Submitted	Client
Project Name:	Malibu High School	105485	07/21/2020	NV5

Method: (8082), Polychlorinated Biphenyls (PCBs) by GC

QC Batch No: 072120ZB1; LCS: Blank; LCS Prepared: 07/21/2020; LCS Analyzed: 07/22/2020; Units: ug/Kg

	LCS	LCS	LCS	LCS DUP	LCS DUP	LCS DUP	LCS RPD	LCS/LCSD	LCS RPD	
Analytes	Concen	Recov	% REC	Concen	Recov	% REC	% REC	% Limit	% Limit	
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	500	484	96.8	500	487	97.4	<1	50-150	<40	
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	500	510	102	500	493	98.6	3.4	50-150	<40	
Surrogates										
Decachlorobiphenyl	50.0	29.0	58.0	50.0	27.8	55.6	4.2	30-150	<20	
Tetrachloro-m-xylene	50.0	30.5	61.0	50.0	27.7	55.4	9.6	30-150	<20	



2834 NORTH NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 DHS # 1541 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com

Data Qualifiers and Descriptors

Data Qualifier:

#:	Recovery is not within acceptable control limits.
*:	In the QC section, sample results have been taken directly from the ICP reading. No preparation factor has been applied.
B:	Analyte was present in the Method Blank.
D:	Result is from a diluted analysis.
E:	Result is beyond calibration limits and is estimated.
H:	Analysis was performed over the allowed holding time due to circumstances which were beyond laboratory control.
J:	Analyte was detected . However, the analyte concentration is an estimated value, which is between the Method Detection Limit (MDL) and the Practical Quantitation Limit (PQL).
M:	Matrix spike recovery is outside control limits due to matrix interference. Laboratory Control Sample recovery was acceptable.
MCL:	Maximum Contaminant Level
NS:	No Standard Available
S6:	Surrogate recovery is outside control limits due to matrix interference.
S8:	The analysis of the sample required a dilution such that the surrogate concentration was diluted below the method acceptance criteria.
X:	Results represent LCS and LCSD data.

Definition:

%Limi:	Percent acceptable limits.
%REC:	Percent recovery.
Con.L:	Acceptable Control Limits
Conce:	Added concentration to the sample.
LCS:	Laboratory Control Sample
MDL:	Method Detection Limit is a statistically derived number which is specific for each instrument, each method, and each compound. It indicates a distinctively detectable quantity with 99% probability.



2834 NORTH NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 DHS # 1541 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com

Data Qualifiers and Descriptors

- MS: Matrix Spike
- MS DU: Matrix Spike Duplicate
- ND: Analyte was not detected in the sample at or above MDL.
- PQL: Practical Quantitation Limit or ML (Minimum Level as per RWQCB) is the minimum concentration that can be quantified with more than 99% confidence. Taking into account all aspects of the entire analytical instrumentation and practice.
- Recov: Recovered concentration in the sample.
- RPD: Relative Percent Difference



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

September 23, 2020

AETL Job No: BBI0259 Received Date: 09/22/2020 Project Number: SMSD-20-9592

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807

Telephone: (562) 495-5777

- Attention: Jonathan Barkman
- Project Name: MMHS

Site: Malibu HS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265

Enclosed please find the results of analyses for samples which were analyzed as specified on the attached chain of custody. If you have any questions concerning this report, please do not hesitate to call.

Checked By:

arriet orosyan

Harriet Torosyan Project Manager

Approved By:

Corey Jones Project Manager

Table of Contents

	nt Project Name: < Order Number:	Malibu High School (SMSD-20-9592) BBI0259	
1	Cover Letter		1
2	Sample Condition o	n Receipt	3
3	Chain of Custody		4
4	Cooler Receipt Forr	n	5
5	Case Narrative		6
6	Samples Received		7
7	Positive Hits Summ	ary	8
8	Analytical Results		9
9	Quality Control Res	ults	12
10	Qualifiers and Defin	itions	14



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

Project Name: Malibu High School Reported: 09/23/2020 17:05	NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0259 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	Malibu HS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 09/23/2020 17:05
---	--	--	---	--------------------	---

Sample Condition on Receipt

Cooler ID: Default Cooler		Temperature: 4.0 °C	
Are the COCs Correct	Y		
Labels Legible	Y	Containers In Good Condition	Υ
COC/Labels Agree	Y	Samples Preserved Properly	Υ
Sufficient Sample Volume	Y	Sufficient Holding Time for all Tests	Υ
Sample Labels intact	Y	Received on Ice	Υ

A KYZER LABS COMPANY

834 NORTH NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP # 1541 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com

CHAIN OF CUSTODY RECORD

119557	Page L of	TEST NISTED S SUCIES																			2. RELINQUISHED BY: 3.	Signature:	Printed Name:	Date: Time:	2. RECEIVED BY 3.		Printer Name: Pire 4	Date://_Time:/
	AETL JOB No. 101 COL COL	ANALYSIS REQUESTED																			1. RELINQUISHED BY:	Signature:	V	Date: Time:	RECEIVED BY:	Signature:	Printed Name:	Date: Time:
			and MS			8	E & V	NX 271	XX /	XX +											RELINQUISHED BY	TILE: MA JAN	Printed Name: RANDY Floys	127/25 TIME 010		ure:	Printed Name	Time:
I EL (888) 288-AE I L (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 WWW.3et1aD.com	PROJECT MANAGER	310 920 840	4 allow Barburge NVS	50-20-9592			RIX CONTAINER NUMBER/SIZE	72 100 cm2		+											SAMI SAMI	Signature:	Printed	Date				Date:
-8200 FAX (818) 84	PROJE			d PROJECT #		65	TIME	70 0830 WIPE		20 BY0 1												BILLING INFORMATION / SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS			DATA DELIVERABLE REQUIRED	RD COPY	GEOTRACKER (GLOBAL ID)	HER (PLEASE SPECIFY)
) 200-AE IL (818) 84		1	Blud ANNE		Morning View	Cul, 90265		9/22/1	JT. 25.60	03 9/22/							-				TOTAL NUMBER OF CONTAINERS:	ORMATION / SPECI				Next Day	-	
	5 ALTA	COMPANY ADDRESS	F Long Beach	PROJECT NAME JANH S	M 51202 =	N alibu	SAMPLE ID LAB ID	1-1 336259.0	-2-	5 -											TOTAL	BILLING INF			TURN AROUND TIME		3 DAYS	
A KYZER LABS COMPANY	COMPANY	COMPANY	++4	PROJECT	SITE NAME AND	ADDRESS	SAM	3	3	3	-	6		0	10	н	12	E.	14	15					Pag			HSUR L2

DISTRIBUTION: WHITE - Laboratory, CANARY - Laboratory, PINK - Project/Account Manager, YELLOW - Sampler/Originator



2834 N. NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP# 1541 & 2402 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com

COOLER RECEIPT FORM

Client Name: $N \sqrt{5}$													
Project Name:													
AETL Job Number: BB/0259													
Date Received: 9/22/2020 Received by: Sargis Pirch													
Carrier: AETL Courier Client GLS FedEx UPS													
□Others:													
Samples were received in: Cooler (1)] Othe	(Specify):											
Inside temperature of shipping container No 1: 4. C, No 2: , No 3:													
Type of sample containers: \Box VOA, \Box Glass bottles, \Box Wide mouth jars, \Box HDPE bottles, \Box Metal sleeves, \Box Others (specify):													
How are samples preserved: 🗆 None, 🗊 Ice, 🗆 Blue Ice, 🗆 Dry Ice													
\Box None, \Box HNO ₃ , \Box NaOH, \Box ZnOAc, \Box HCl, \Box Na ₂ S ₂ O ₃ ,													
□ MeOH													
Other (Specify):	lips												
	Yes	NO, explain below	Name, if client was notified.										
1. Are the COCs Correct?	V												
2. Are the Sample labels legible?	>												
3. Do samples match the COC?	~												
4. Are the required analyses clear?	2												
5. Is there enough samples for required analysis?	2												
6. Are samples sealed with evidence tape?	NA												
7. Are sample containers in good condition?													
7. Are sample containers in good condition?8. Are samples preserved?	77												
	77 7												
8. Are samples preserved?9. Are samples preserved properly for the													
8. Are samples preserved?9. Are samples preserved properly for the intended analysis?	\searrow												

PLEASE NOTE ALL SAMPLES WILL BE DISPOSED OF 30 DAYS AFTER RECEIVING DATE. IF AETL IS INFORMED OTHERWISE, THERE WILL BE A STORAGE CHARGE PER SAMPLE PER MONTH FOR ANY SAMPLE HELD BEYOND 30 DAYS.

Explain all "No" answers for above questions:



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0259	Site:	Malibu HS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:05

Case Narrative

The following "Sample Received" Section summarizes the samples received and associated analyses requested as specified on the enclosed chain of custody.

Unless otherwise noted, all results of soil and solid samples are based on wet weight.

No analytical non-conformances were encountered.



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

Project Name: Malibu High School Reported: 09/23/2020 17:05	NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0259 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	Malibu HS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 09/23/2020 17:05
---	--	--	---	--------------------	---

Samples Received

AETL received the following samples on 09/22/2020 with the following specifications

Project Name:	Malibu HS		
Site:	30215 Morning View Dr.		
	Malibu, CA 90265		
Client ID			Sample Date
W-1			09/22/2020 8:30
Lab ID		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0259-01		Wipe	1
Analysis		Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1
Client ID W-2			Sample Date 09/22/2020 8:35
Lab ID		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0259-02		Wipe	1
Analysis		Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1
Client ID			Sample Date
W-3			09/22/2020 8:40
Lab ID		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0259-03		Wipe	1
Analysis		Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1

Total Number of Samples received:

3



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0259	Site:	Malibu HS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:05

Positive Hits Summary

Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0259-01	W-1				09/22/2020 10:10
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.251		ug/100cm2	09/23/2020 10:43



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5AETL Job Number:B3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex BuildingProject Number:SLong Beach, CA 90807Project Manager:JobProject Name:M	Site: Malibu HS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 Reported: 09/23/2020 17:05
--	---

Analytical Results

Client ID: W-1

Lab ID: BBI0259-0	01 (Wipe)						Samp	oled: 09/22	2/20 8	:30	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.251		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	75.8%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	92.6%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 10:43	B0I0479	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5AETL Job Number:B3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex BuildingProject Number:SLong Beach, CA 90807Project Manager:JobProject Name:M	Site: Malibu HS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 Reported: 09/23/2020 17:05
--	---

Analytical Results

Client ID: W-2

Lab ID: BBI0259-0	02 (Wipe)						Samp	oled: 09/22	2/20 8	:35	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	85.2%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	81.6%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:02	B0I0479	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5AETL Job Number:B3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex BuildingProject Number:SLong Beach, CA 90807Project Manager:JobProject Name:M	Site: Malibu HS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 Reported: 09/23/2020 17:05
--	---

Analytical Results

Client ID: W-3

Lab ID: BBI0259-0)3 (Wipe)						Samp	oled: 09/22	2/20 8	:40	
Analyte	Result (Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptanc	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	72.0%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	76.1%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 11:42	B0I0479	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0259	Site:	Malibu HS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:05

Quality Control Results

PCBs (EPA 8082)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0479 - 3540C					Prepared:	09/22/2	020 11:19				
Method Blank (B0I0479-BLK1)					Analyzed	09/23/2	020 10:23				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0495			ug/100cm2	0.0500		99.0	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0367			ug/100cm2	0.0500		73.3	30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0259	Site:	Malibu HS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:05

Quality Control Results

PCBs (EPA 8082)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0479 - 3540C (Co	ontinued)				Prepared	: 09/22/2	020 11:19				
LCS (B0I0479-BS1)	-				Analyzed	09/23/2	020 09:44				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	0.912	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		91.2	50-150			
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	1.25	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		125	50-150			
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0709			ug/100cm2	0.0500		142	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0477			ug/100cm2	0.0500		95.3	30-150			
LCSD (B0I0479-BSD1)					Analyzed	: 09/23/2	020 10:04				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	0.915	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		91.5	50-150	<1.00	40	
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	1.07	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		107	50-150	14.9	40	
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0566			ug/100cm2	0.0500		113	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0417			ug/100cm2	0.0500		83.5	30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0259	Site:	Malibu HS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:05

Qualifiers and Definitions

Item	Definitions
% wt	Percent Weight
%REC	Percent Recovery
°C	Degrees Celsius
AETL	American Environmental Testing Laboratory, LLC
С	Carbon
CARB	California Air Resources Board
COC	Chain of Custody
DRO	Diesel Range Organics
Dup	Duplicate
ELAP	Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Program
EPA	Environmental Protection Agency
GRO	Gasoline Range Organics
HC	Hydrocarbon
LACSD	Los Angeles County Sanitation Districts
LCS	Laboratory Control Sample - A sample matrix, free from the analytes of interest, spiked with verified known amounts of analytes.
LCSD	Laboratory Control Sample Duplicate - A replicate of Laboratory Control Sample.
LOQ	Limit of Quantitation
MDL	Method Detection Limit - The minimum measured concentration of a substance that can be reported with 99% confidence. MDL is statistically derived number which is specific for each instrument, each method and each compound.
mg/kg	Miligrams per Kilogram
mg/L	Miligrams per Liter
MRO	Motor oil Range Organics
MS	Matrix Spike - A sample prepared, taken through all sample preparation and analytical steps of the procedure and analyzed as an independent test results.
MSD	Matrix Spike Duplicate - A replicate of Matrix Spike Sample.
N	No
ND	Analyte is not detected below Method Detection Limit.
ng/m3	Nanograms per cubic meter
NIOSH	National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health
nL/L	Nanoliters per Liter
NTU	Nephelometric Turbidity Units
Ohm-cm	Ohms per centimeter
OSHA	Occupational Safety and Health Administration
PCB	Polychlorinated Biphenyl
RL RPD	Reporting Limit - The lowest concentration at which an analyte can be detected in a sample and its concentration can be reported with a specified degree of confidence, accuracy and precision. For usage at AETL, RL is equivalant to LOQ. Relative Percent Difference
	תכומנויער רכו לכוול שוווכו פוולפ



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beac Long Beach, CA	ch Boulevard, Annex Building A 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0259 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	Malibu HS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 09/23/2020 17:05
SIM	Selective Ion Monitoring				
SPLP	Synthetic Precipitation Leaching Procedure	9			
STLC	Soluble Threshold Limit Concentration				
TCLP	Toxicity Characteristic Leaching Procedure	2			
TPH	Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons				
TTLC	Total Threshold Limit Concentrations				
ug/kg	Micrograms per Kilogram				
ug/L	Micrograms per Liter				
ug/m3	Micrograms per cubic meter				
WET	Waste Extraction Test				
Y	Yes				
ZHE	Zero Headspace Extraction				

MMHS Building H – PCB Removal Clearance Letter

APPENDIX B

Laboratory Results – Building Component Reuse Confirmation Sampling





2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

September 23, 2020

AETL Job No: BBI0260 Received Date: 09/22/2020 Project Number: SMSD-20-9592

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807

Telephone: (562) 495-5777

- Attention: Jonathan Barkman
- Project Name: MMHS

Site: MMHS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265

Enclosed please find the results of analyses for samples which were analyzed as specified on the attached chain of custody. If you have any questions concerning this report, please do not hesitate to call.

Checked By:

arriet orosyan

Harriet Torosyan Project Manager

Approved By:

Corey Jones Project Manager

Table of Contents

	nt Project Name: k Order Number:	Malibu High School (SMSD-20-9592) BBI0260	
1	Cover Letter		1
2	Sample Condition o	n Receipt	3
3	Chain of Custody		4
4	Cooler Receipt Forr	n	5
5	Case Narrative		6
6	Samples Received		7
7	Positive Hits Summ	ary	8
8	Analytical Results .		9
9	Quality Control Res	ults	11
10	Qualifiers and Defin	itions	13



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0260	Site:	MMHS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:04

Sample Condition on Receipt

Cooler ID: Default Cooler		Temperature: 4.0 °C	
Are the COCs Correct	Y		
Labels Legible	Y	Containers In Good Condition	Υ
COC/Labels Agree	Y	Samples Preserved Properly	Y
Sufficient Sample Volume	Y	Sufficient Holding Time for all Tests	Y
Sample Labels intact	Y	Received on Ice	Y

CHAIN OF CUSTODY RECORD 117954	Page 1 of	TEST INSTRUCTIONS & COMMENTS															2 RELINQUISHED BY: 3.	Signature:	Printed Name:	Time: Date: Time:	RECEIVED BY 3.	Signature:		Time: Date d'rd's Time: (010)
CHAIN O	AETL JOB No. 9 10260	ANALYSIS REQUESTED															1. RELINQUISHED BY:	Signature:	Name:			Signature:	d Name:	Date:
		toy tot	2629 -	\$ 9)	5 1	PRES.	2 14E XN	XXT									RELINQUISHED BY	Signature: W d	Ce and	Date: 0/22/26 Time: 101	RECEIVED BY:	Signature:	i Name	Dette: Time:
TESTING LABORATORY NIA 91504 ELAP # 1541 LACSD# 10181 (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com	PROJECT MANAGER	PHONE 310 920-84	N.	# 0d		MATRIX CONTAINER NUMBER/SIZE	WIPE 100 CM	TTL									- 7		d .		DATA DELIVERABLE REQUIRED			Manada Manada
AMERICAN ENVIRONMENTAL TESTING 1 2834 NORTH NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840		Blad		1. S.		DATE	02/22/10	5060 T 2									TOTAL NUMBER OF CONTAINERS:	BILLING INFORMATION / SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS			DATA DELIVE	-		
	NVS/ALTA	lй —	WWW	A ALION A		SAMPLE ID LAB ID	- 1 391026e.0	2000701814 C-t			10.14	5 10						BILLING INFORMA			TURN AROUND TIME	NORMAL SAME DAY N NEXT DAY		
	COMPANY	COMPANY ADDR	PROJECT NAME	SITE NAME AND	ADDRESS	SAN	Ø	¢					g	 12	14	a				$ \begin{bmatrix} 1 \end{bmatrix} $	Pag		of 1	

unSTRIBUTION: WHITE - Laboratory, CANARY - Laboratory, PINK - Project/Account Manager, YELLOW - Sampler/Originator



2834 N. NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP# 1541 & 2402 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com

COOLER RECEIPT FORM

Client Name: NV5											
Project Name:											
AETL Job Number: 33/0260											
Date Received: 9/22/2020 Received by: Sargis Fire h											
Date Received: 9/72/2020 Received by: 1 Sargis Fire h Carrier: AETL Courier Client GLS FedEx UPS											
□Others:											
Samples were received in: Cooler (/)											
Inside temperature of shipping container No 1: 4.C, No 2: , No 3:											
Type of sample containers: □ VOA, □ Glass bottles, □ Wide mouth jars, □ HDPE bottles, □ Metal sleeves, □ Others (specify):											
How are samples preserved: None, Ice, IBlue Ice, IDry Ice											
\Box None, \Box HNO ₃ , \Box NaOH, \Box ZnOAc, \Box HCl, \Box Na ₂ S ₂ O ₃ ,											
□ MeOH											
Other (Specify):	Jips										
	Yes	NO, explain below	Name, if client was notified.								
1. Are the COCs Correct?	>										
2. Are the Sample labels legible?	2		E.								
3. Do samples match the COC?	2										
4. Are the required analyses clear?	2										
5. Is there enough samples for required analysis?	7										
6. Are samples sealed with evidence tape?	NIA										
7. Are sample containers in good condition?	1										
8. Are samples preserved?	7										
9. Are samples preserved properly for the intended analysis?	\searrow										
10. Are the VOAs free of headspace?	01/4										
11. Are the jars free of headspace?	NA										
11.7 He the jars nee of neauspace?	6										

PLEASE NOTE ALL SAMPLES WILL BE DISPOSED OF 30 DAYS AFTER RECEIVING DATE. IF AETL IS INFORMED OTHERWISE, THERE WILL BE A STORAGE CHARGE PER SAMPLE PER MONTH FOR ANY SAMPLE HELD BEYOND 30 DAYS.

Explain all "No" answers for above questions:



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0260 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	MMHS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 09/23/2020 17:04	
--	--	---	--------------------	--	--

Case Narrative

The following "Sample Received" Section summarizes the samples received and associated analyses requested as specified on the enclosed chain of custody.

Unless otherwise noted, all results of soil and solid samples are based on wet weight.

No analytical non-conformances were encountered.



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0260 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	MMHS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 09/23/2020 17:04
	Project Name.		Reported.	09/23/2020 17.04

Samples Received

AETL received the following samples on 09/22/2020 with the following specifications

Project Name:	MMHS		
Site:	30215 Morning View Dr.		
	Malibu, CA 90265		
Client ID			Sample Date
A-1			09/22/2020 9:00
Lab ID		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0260-01		Wipe	1
Analysis		Units	TAT
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1
Client ID			Sample Date
A-2			09/22/2020 9:05
Lab ID		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0260-02		Wipe	1
Analysis		Units	TAT
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1

Total Number of Samples received:

2



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0260	Site:	MMHS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:04

Positive Hits Summary

Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0260-01	A-1				09/22/2020 10:10
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.793		ug/100cm2	09/23/2020 12:01



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Project	o Number: BBI0260 lumber: SMSD-20-9592 lanager: Jonathan Barkman lame: Malibu High School	Mal	HS 115 Morning View Dr. ibu, CA 90265 23/2020 17:04
---	--	-----	--

Analytical Results

Client ID: A-1

Lab ID: BBI0260-0	01 (Wipe)					Sampled: 09/22/20 9:00					
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.793		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	67.9%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	62.3%				30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:01	B0I0479	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Project Number: SMSD-20-9592 30215 Morning View Dr. Long Beach, CA 90807 Project Manager: Jonathan Barkman Malibu, CA 90265 Project Name: Malibu High School Reported: 09/23/2020 17:04

Analytical Results

Client ID: A-2

ab ID: BBI0260-02 (Wipe)					Sampled: 09/22/20 9:05					
Analyte	Result Qualif	ier Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs										
Method:	EPA 8082									
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
	Recovery			Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	58.0%			30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	51.7%			30-150		09/22/20 11:19	09/23/20 12:21	B0I0479	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0260	Site:	MMHS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:04

Quality Control Results

PCBs (EPA 8082)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0479 - 3540C					Prepared:	09/22/2	020 11:19				
Method Blank (B0I0479-BLK1)					Analyzed	09/23/2	020 10:23				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0495			ug/100cm2	0.0500		99.0	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0367			ug/100cm2	0.0500		73.3	30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

Project Name: Malibu High School Reported: 09/23/2020 17:04	NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0260 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	MMHS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 09/23/2020 17:04
---	--	--	---	--------------------	--

Quality Control Results

PCBs (EPA 8082)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0479 - 3540C (Co	ontinued)				Prepared	: 09/22/2	020 11:19				
LCS (B0I0479-BS1)	-				Analyzed	09/23/2	020 09:44				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	0.912	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		91.2	50-150			
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	1.25	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		125	50-150			
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0709			ug/100cm2	0.0500		142	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0477			ug/100cm2	0.0500		95.3	30-150			
LCSD (B0I0479-BSD1)					Analyzed	: 09/23/2	020 10:04				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	0.915	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		91.5	50-150	<1.00	40	
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	1.07	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		107	50-150	14.9	40	
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0566			ug/100cm2	0.0500		113	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0417			ug/100cm2	0.0500		83.5	30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0260	Site:	MMHS
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		30215 Morning View Dr.
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		Malibu, CA 90265
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/23/2020 17:04

Qualifiers and Definitions

% wt %REC	Percent Weight
%REC	
	Percent Recovery
°C	Degrees Celsius
AETL	American Environmental Testing Laboratory, LLC
С	Carbon
CARB	California Air Resources Board
COC	Chain of Custody
DRO	Diesel Range Organics
Dup	Duplicate
ELAP	Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Program
EPA	Environmental Protection Agency
GRO	Gasoline Range Organics
HC	Hydrocarbon
LACSD	Los Angeles County Sanitation Districts
LCS	Laboratory Control Sample - A sample matrix, free from the analytes of interest, spiked with verified known amounts of analytes.
LCSD	Laboratory Control Sample Duplicate - A replicate of Laboratory Control Sample.
LOQ	Limit of Quantitation
MDL	Method Detection Limit - The minimum measured concentration of a substance that can be reported with 99% confidence. MDL is statistically derived number which is specific for each instrument, each method and each compound.
mg/kg	Miligrams per Kilogram
mg/L	Miligrams per Liter
MRO	Motor oil Range Organics
MS	Matrix Spike - A sample prepared, taken through all sample preparation and analytical steps of the procedure and analyzed as an independent test results.
MSD	Matrix Spike Duplicate - A replicate of Matrix Spike Sample.
Ν	No
ND	Analyte is not detected below Method Detection Limit.
ng/m3	Nanograms per cubic meter
NIOSH	National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health
nL/L	Nanoliters per Liter
NTU	Nephelometric Turbidity Units
Ohm-cm	Ohms per centimeter
OSHA	Occupational Safety and Health Administration
PCB	Polychlorinated Biphenyl
RL	Reporting Limit - The lowest concentration at which an analyte can be detected in a sample and its concentration can be reported with a specified degree of confidence, accuracy and precision. For usage at AETL, RL is equivalant to LOQ.
RPD	Relative Percent Difference



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

-	Beach Boulevard, Annex Building n, CA 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0260 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	MMHS 30215 Morning View Dr. Malibu, CA 90265 09/23/2020 17:04
SIM	Selective Ion Monitoring				
SPLP	Synthetic Precipitation Leaching Pro	cedure			
STLC	Soluble Threshold Limit Concentration	on			
TCLP	Toxicity Characteristic Leaching Proc	edure			
ГРН	Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons				
TTLC	Total Threshold Limit Concentration	5			
ıg/kg	Micrograms per Kilogram				
ıg/L	Micrograms per Liter				
ıg/m3	Micrograms per cubic meter				
VET	Waste Extraction Test				
(Yes				
ZHE	Zero Headspace Extraction				

MMHS Building H – PCB Removal Clearance Letter

APPENDIX C

Laboratory Results – Work Area Re-Occupancy Clearance Sampling





2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

September 14, 2020

AETL Job No: BBI0120 Received Date: 09/11/2020 Project Number: SMSD-20-9592

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building Long Beach, CA 90807

Telephone: (562) 495-5777

Attention: Jonathan Barkman

Project Name: Malibu High School

Site: Malibu High School, Bldg. H

Enclosed please find the results of analyses for samples which were analyzed as specified on the attached chain of custody. If you have any questions concerning this report, please do not hesitate to call.

Checked By:

aviet orosyan

Harriet Torosyan Project Manager

Approved By:

Corey Jones Project Manager

Table of Contents

	nt Project Name: < Order Number:	Malibu High School (SMSD-20-9592) BBI0120	
1	Cover Letter		1
2	Sample Condition o	n Receipt	3
3	Chain of Custody		4
4	Cooler Receipt Forr	n	5
5	Case Narrative		6
6	Samples Received		7
7	Positive Hits Summ	ary	10
8	Analytical Results		12
9	Quality Control Res	ults	24
10	Qualifiers and Defin	itions	28



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Sample Condition on Receipt

Cooler ID: Default Cooler		Temperature: 4.0 °C	
Are the COCs Correct	Y		
Labels Legible	Y	Containers In Good Condition	Υ
COC/Labels Agree	Y	Samples Preserved Properly	Y
Sufficient Sample Volume	Y	Sufficient Holding Time for all Tests	Y
Sample Labels intact	Y	Received on Ice	Y

117374 11175 <td< th=""><th></th><th>AMERICAN ENVIRONMENTAL TESTING LABORATORY 2834 NORTH NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP # 1541 LACSD# 10181</th><th>NVIRONME 11 ST. BURBANK, C</th><th>NTAL TI</th><th>TESTING VIA 91504 ELA</th><th>i LABORATORY AP # 1541 LACSD# 10181</th><th>ATORY SD# 10181</th><th></th><th>CHAIN OI</th><th>F CUS</th><th>CHAIN OF CUSTODY RECORI</th><th>RD</th></td<>		AMERICAN ENVIRONMENTAL TESTING LABORATORY 2834 NORTH NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP # 1541 LACSD# 10181	NVIRONME 11 ST. BURBANK, C	NTAL TI	TESTING VIA 91504 ELA	i LABORATORY AP # 1541 LACSD# 10181	ATORY SD# 10181		CHAIN OI	F CUS	CHAIN OF CUSTODY RECORI	RD
OUNDARY ALL MULT PROJECTIMANCE ALL MULTING Set 2 495 - 57 - 495 - 57 - 495 - 57 - 495 - 57 - 495 - 57 - 495 - 57 - 57 - 57 - 57 - 57 - 57 - 57 -	A.		AETL (818) 845-83	200 FAX (81	8) 845-884	.0 www.aetlab	.com			1179	74	ţ
Outwark Activity Mark Notices Zight Level Reduction Relet rive Lange Contraction Relet rive Relet rive Lange Contraction Relet rive Relet rive Lange Per CL Relet rive Relet rive Lange Per CL Relet rive Relet rive Lange Per CL Relet rive Relet rive Relet rive Relet rive <	<u> </u>	COMPANY ALTER AINS			PROJECT MA	INAGER		AETL JOB No.	3310120		1	
Control (10	MY	on Peul	ISI ~		20-495-	15777 10 10 1	MS1.00ml	SIS REQUESTED		EST INSTRUCTIONS & COMN	MENTS
Endone E	l est		rent O			150-70-181		LO LO Pah				
Dotess ていろ、村 Contrainer Part Contrainer Contrainer Part		NAME Nolibu (Jeart		[' '	SD	2656-	01 08 55 _				
SAMPLE ID LUR, D DATE THE MATTER NUMBERNATE PRES $\frac{3}{2}$ $\frac{2}{10}$ $\frac{1}{10}$ Date THE Date THE CL $\frac{3}{2}$ $\frac{1}{10}$ $\frac{1}{10}$ Date THE MATTER NUMBERNATE PRES $\frac{3}{2}$ $\frac{1}{10}$ $\frac{1}{10}$ Date THE Date THE Date THE THE Date THE	-	RESS						5				-
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$		13E/01		TIME	1.000	CONTAINEF NUMBER/SIZ		921 1.11 1.205				
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	r	0410	9110	1446	JUPE	100cm		X X				
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	r"	H-CL1 013/0/20-0	9/10/	1445		-		X X				
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $		H-CL7 BRIDIZE.C	2	447	_			X X				
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	-	H-CL 3 3810120.0	5	a5,61				X X				
H - CL Production of the state of th		17-C1-4 BRIN2016	L	1457		- 		X X				
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	- 1	H-CL5 BAIO120.2	9	11057	_			X) X				
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	·	14 - CL 6 3R10120.0		1655		- 21		λ Χ				
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$		14-Ch 7 BR10120.0	1	1650	-1			X X				
μ -CL IC $B_{10}[120:13]$ $1/650$ $7 \cdot \sigma 3 \cdot 75 \cdot L$ $2 \cdot \sigma 3 \cdot 25 \cdot L$ μ -CL II $B_{10}[120:13]$ $1/675$ $7 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot 7 \cdot c_5 \cdot L$ $2 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L \cdot L_{20}$ μ -CL II $B_{2}[07:0:11]$ $1/075$ $\sigma 38 \cdot 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ $2 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ μ -CL II $B_{2}[07:0:12]$ $1/077$ $\sigma 38 \cdot 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ $2 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ μ -CL II $B_{2}[01:0:12]$ $1/077$ $\sigma 38 \cdot 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ $2 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ μ -CL II $B_{2}[01:0:12]$ $1/077$ $0 \cdot 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ $2 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ μ -CL II $B_{2}[01:0:12]$ $1/077$ $0 \cdot 6 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ $2 \cdot \sigma 6 \cdot \sigma 2 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot \sigma 5 \cdot L_{20}$ 100011100 $1000110000000000000000000000000000000$		H-CL9 8810120.0	9/10/	1627	PUF	021.	34	X X			, 120,	5
H - CL-II Egg/gro. II I/045 7 057.057 Li H - CLI3 Egg/gro. II I/045 7 055.557 Li H - CLI3 Egg/gro. II I/045 6 985.557 Li H - CLI3 Egg/gro. II I/045 6 985.557 Li ID1 ID1 Egg/gro. II I/045 Egg/gro. II Li ID1 ID1 Egg/gro. II Elloudisted BY Elloudisted BY Elloudisted BY Elloudisted BY ID1 ID1 ID1 Elloudisted BY Intelloutested BY Intelloutested BY Intelloutested BY Elloudisted BY Elloudisted BY ID1 ID1 ID1 Elloudisted BY Intelloutested BY Intelloutest	- 1	H-CLI0 3310120.1	-	1650	-		756	X X			7,042,75 6	140
H - C.H.J. 26,1070e : D LUE T LUE T <thli t<="" th=""> <thli t<="" th=""> LUE T <thli t<="" td=""><td>- 1</td><td>H - CL-11 RR19120-11</td><td></td><td>1645</td><td></td><td>Th</td><td>1020</td><td>X X</td><td></td><td></td><td>7,057,051.20</td><td>Ч</td></thli></thli></thli>	- 1	H - CL-11 RR19120-11		1645		Th	1020	X X			7,057,051.20	Ч
Image: Line of the line o	- 1	H-CHJ-BRIDTRE		acost	-{	to 98.5 .	57 6	X			6,985.55 L.K.	6
TOTAL NUMBER OF CONTAINERS: / 2 RELINOUISHED BY: RELINOUISHED BY: TOTAL NUMBER OF CONTAINERS: / 2 / 2 / 2 / 2 Interview Signature: Signature: / 2 / 2 Interview / 2 Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview Interview <t< td=""><td>•••</td><td></td><td></td><td>1637</td><td>,</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>	•••			1637	,							
TOTAL NUMBER OF CONTAINERS: 2 RELINOUISHED BY SAMPLER: 1 RELINOUISHED BY SAMPLER: 1 RELINOUISHED BY SAMPLER: 1 RELINOUISHED BY Sampler: Relinesting Sampler: Relinoting Sampler: Relinesting Sampler:												
TOTAL NUMBER OF CONTAINERS: Containers: <thcontainers:< th=""> <thcontainers:< td="" th<=""><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td>œ</td><td>ELINQUISHED BY</td><td>-</td><td>RELINQUISHED BY:</td><td>•</td><td>RELINQUISHED BY:</td><td>e</td></thcontainers:<></thcontainers:<>						œ	ELINQUISHED BY	-	RELINQUISHED BY:	•	RELINQUISHED BY:	e
BILLING INFORMATION SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS Signature Signature Signature PHysel Agaze Prived Agaze Prived Agaze Prived Agaze Primed Name Signature TURN AROUND TIME DATA DELIVERABLE REQUIRED Perived Agaze Prived Agaze Prived Agaze Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY DATA DELIVERABLE REQUIRED Perived Agaze 1 Prived Agaze Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY DATA DELIVERABLE REQUIRED Perived Agaze 1 Prived Agaze Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY MEXT DAY DATA DELIVERABLE REQUIRED Signature Primed Name Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY MEXT DAY HARD COPY Signature Primed Name Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY MEXT DAY HARD COPY Signature Signature Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY MEXT DAY HARD COPY Signature Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY MEXT DAY MERCEND BY Signature Primed Name INDRMAL SAME DAY MEXT DAY MERCEND BY Prime Agaze Prime Agaze INDRMAL BUSH NDSH Prime Agaze Prime Agaze Prime Agaze INDR		TOTAL NUM	BER OF CONT	AINERS:	7	Ø	AMPLER:	1				5
Privaci Name: Privaci Name: Privaci Name: Printed Name: Prin		BILLING INFORM	ATION / SPECIAL	INSTRUCT	IONS	<u>io</u>	ignature:		Signature:		Signature: A 7	
Date:							ame:	Kinza	Printed Name:		-Jin Lin	
TURN AROUND TIMEDATA DELIVERABLE REQUIREDRECEIVED BY:1.RECEIVED BY:2.RECEIVED BY:NORMALSignature:Signature:Signature:Signature:Signature:Signature:Signature:NORMALSUSHWEXT DAYHARD COPYSignature:Signature:Signature:Signature:Signature:NORMALSUSHMARD COPYSignature:Signature:Signature:Signature:Signature:Signature:NORMALSUSHMORANMARD COPYSignature:Signature:Signature:Signature:Signature:2 DAYS3 DAYS4 DAYSA DAYSA DAYSA DAYSA DAYSPrinted Name:Printed Name:2 DAYS3 DAYSA DAYS0 OTHER (PLEASE SPECIFY)Date: $7/11/2v$ Time: $0 Q Q'$ Date: $7/11/2v$ Date: $7/11/2v$						Ő	11/2	6		ime:	D Time:	520
NORMAL Signature: Signate: Signate: <	Pag		DATA	A DELIVERA	BLE REQ	B	ECEIVED BY:	÷	RECEIVED BY:	Cit	RECEIVED BY LABORATORY:	Э
$ \boxed{\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	e 4			сору		õ	ignature: A Z		Signature:		Signature:	
	of 2	T 2DAYS T 3DAYS		ACKER (GLO	3AL ID)	ā	rinted Name: X M	L 17	I Name:		Name:	
	9	L RUSH L RUSH L		R (PLEASE SPE	CIFY)	Ŭ	1	Time: 0925		ime:	ac/11/2	8



2834 N. NAOMI ST. BURBANK, CALIFORNIA 91504 ELAP# 1541 & 2402 LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL (818) 845-8200 FAX (818) 845-8840 www.aetlab.com

COOLER RECEIPT FORM

Client Name: N1/5			
Project Name:			
AETL Job Number: 19/20/20		0	
Date Received: 9/11/2020 Recei	ved b	y: Sargi's	Pireh
Carrier: AETL Courier Client	G	SL D Fed	Ex \Box UPS
Others:			
Samples were received in: 🗷 Cooler (/)] Other	(Specify):	
Inside temperature of shipping container No 1:	4°,	No 2: , No	3:
Type of sample containers: DVOA, D Glass bot	tles, 🗆	Wide mouth jars	, \Box HDPE bottles, \Box Metal
sleeves, Others (Specify):			
How are samples preserved: None, Ice,	Blue	e Ice, 🗆 Dry Ice	
	, 🗆 Na	OH, \Box ZnOAc,	\Box HCl, \Box Na ₂ S ₂ O ₃ ,
□ MeOH			
Other (Specify):			
	Yes	NO, explain below	Name, if client was notified.
1. Are the COCs Correct?			
2. Are the Sample labels legible?	N		
3. Do samples match the COC?	V		
4. Are the required analyses clear?			
5. Is there enough samples for required analysis?			
6. Are samples sealed with evidence tape?	WA		
7. Are sample containers in good condition?			
8. Are samples preserved?	<u>></u>		
9. Are samples preserved properly for the	\frown		
intended analysis?			
10. Are the VOAs free of headspace?	NIA		
11. Are the jars free of headspace?			

PLEASE NOTE ALL SAMPLES WILL BE DISPOSED OF 30 DAYS AFTER RECEIVING DATE. IF AETL IS INFORMED OTHERWISE, THERE WILL BE A STORAGE CHARGE PER SAMPLE PER MONTH FOR ANY SAMPLE HELD BEYOND 30 DAYS.

Explain all "No" answers for above questions:



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Case Narrative

The following "Sample Received" Section summarizes the samples received and associated analyses requested as specified on the enclosed chain of custody.

No analytical non-conformances were encountered.

Qualifiers are noted in the report.



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Samples Received

AETL received the following samples on 09/11/2020 with the following specifications

Project Name: Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H	
Client ID H-CL 0		Sample Date 09/10/2020 14:46
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-01	Wipe	1
Analysis	Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082	ug/100cm	2 1
Client ID H-CL 1		Sample Date 09/10/2020 14:45
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-02	Wipe	1
Analysis	Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082	ug/100cm	2 1
Client ID		Sample Date
H-CL 2		09/10/2020 14:47
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-03	Wipe	1
Analysis	Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082	ug/100cm	2 1
Client ID H-CL 3		Sample Date 09/10/2020 14:50
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-04	Wipe	1
Analysis	Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082	ug/100cm	2 1



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	AETL Job Number: Project Number:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38
	roject numer	hallbu riigii benoor	Reporteur	03/11/2020 17:00

Samples Received

(Continued)

AETL received the following samples on 09/11/2020 with the following specifications

ETL received the	following samples on 09/11/2020 wi	th the following spec	cifications
Project Name: Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H		
Olle.			
Client ID H-CL 4			Sample Date 09/10/2020 14:51
Lab ID		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-05		Wipe	1
Analysis		Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1
Client ID			Sample Date
H-CL 5 Lab ID		Matrix	09/10/2020 16:57 Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-06		Wipe	Quantity of containers
BBI0120-00		wipe	1
Analysis		Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1
Client ID			Sample Date
H-CL 6			09/10/2020 16:55
Lab ID		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-07		Wipe	1
Analysis		Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1
Client ID H-CL 7			Sample Date 09/10/2020 16:56
		Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-08		Wipe	Quality of containers 1
Analysis		Units	ТАТ
EPA 8082		ug/100cm2	1



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	AETL Job Number: Project Number:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Samples Received

(Continued)

AETL received the following samples on 09/11/2020 with the following specifications

Project Name:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Site:	

Client ID		Sample Date
H-CL9		09/10/2020 16:27
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-09	Air	1
Analysis	Units	ТАТ
EPA TO-10A	ng/m³	1
Client ID		Sample Date
H-CL10		09/10/2020 16:50
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-10	Air	1
Analysis	Units	ТАТ
EPA TO-10A	ng/m³	1
Client ID		Sample Date
H-CL11		09/10/2020 16:45
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-11	Air	1
Analysis	Units	ТАТ
EPA TO-10A	ng/m³	1
Client ID		Sample Date
H-CL12		09/10/2020 16:37
Lab ID	Matrix	Quantity of Containers
BBI0120-12	Air	1
	Units	ТАТ
Analysis		

Total Number of Samples received:

12



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Positive Hits Summary

Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0120-01	H-CL 0				09/11/2020 10:45
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
					-
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0709		ug/100cm2	09/14/2020 10:50
Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0120-02	H-CL 1				09/11/2020 10:45
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0772		ug/100cm2	09/14/2020 11:11
Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0120-03	H-CL 2				09/11/2020 10:45
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0256	J	ug/100cm2	09/14/2020 11:30
Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0120-05	H-CL 4				09/11/2020 10:45
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0651		ug/100cm2	09/14/2020 12:10
Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0120-06	H-CL 5				09/11/2020 10:45
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.143		ug/100cm2	09/14/2020 14:35
Lab ID	Client ID				Received
BBI0120-08	H-CL 7				09/11/2020 10:45
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA 8082	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0416	J	ug/100cm2	09/14/2020 15:14
Lab ID	Client ID			-	Received
BBI0120-12	H-CL12				09/11/2020 10:45
Method	Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Unit	Analyzed
EPA TO-10A	Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	12.6	J	ng/m³	09/14/2020 17:32

The contents of this report apply to the sample(s) analyzed in accordance with the chain of custody document. No duplication of this report is allowed, except in its entirety without written approval of the laboratory.



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	AETL Job Number: Project Number:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Positive Hits Summary (Continued)



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0	01 (Wipe)						Sampled: 09/10/20 14:46				
Analyte	Result (Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0709		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptance	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	123%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	64.8%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 10:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0)2 (Wipe)					Sampled: 09/10/20 14:45				
Analyte	Result Qua	lifier Dilut	ion MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs										
Method:	EPA 8082									
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0772	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery			Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	80.1%			30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	69.7%			30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:11	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0	03 (Wipe)						Samp	oled: 09/10)/20 14	1:47	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0256	J	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	66.4%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	64.4%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:30	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0	04 (Wipe)						Sam	pled: 09/1	0/20 14	4:50	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptance	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	92.5%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	74.2%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 11:50	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0)5 (Wipe)						Sam	pled: 09/10	0/20 14	l:51	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0651		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	72.5%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	68.8%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 12:10	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0	06 (Wipe)						Sam	oled: 09/10	0/20 1	5:57	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.143		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptance	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	83.5%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	93.8%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:35	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0)7 (Wipe)					Samp	oled: 09/10	0/20 16	5:55	
Analyte	Result Qua	lifier Dilutio	n MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs										
Method:	EPA 8082									
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery			Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	72.7%			30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	78.1%			30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 14:54	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0	08 (Wipe)						Samp	oled: 09/10	0/20 1	5:56	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
PCBs											
Method:	EPA 8082										
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	0.0416	J	1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptan	ce Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	97.9%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	88.0%				30-150		09/11/20 12:00	09/14/20 15:14	B0I0238	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-0)9 (Air)					Samp	led: 09/10)/20 16	5:27	
Analyte	Result Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
Semivolatile Organic Co	ompounds									
Method:	EPA TO-10A									
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	1	7.12	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
	Recovery			Acceptance	e Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	%			30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	%			30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-1	.0 (Air)					Samp	led: 09/10)/20 10	5:50	
Analyte	Result Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
Semivolatile Organic C	ompounds									
Method:	EPA TO-10A									
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	1	7.10	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
	Recovery			Acceptance	e Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	%			30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	%			30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 16:52	B0I0239	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-1	.1 (Air)					Samp	led: 09/10)/20 16	5:45	
Analyte	Result Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
Semivolatile Organic Co	ompounds									
Method:	EPA TO-10A									
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	1	7.09	14.2	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
	Recovery			Acceptance	e Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	%			30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	%			30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:12	B0I0239	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Analytical Results

Lab ID: BBI0120-1	2 (Air)						Samp	led: 09/10)/20 16	5:37	
Analyte	Result	Qualifier	Dilution	MDL	RL	Units	Prepared Date/Time	Analyzed Date/Time	Batch	Analyst Initials	Prep. Method
Semivolatile Organic Co	ompounds										
Method:	EPA TO-10	4									
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	12.6	J	1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND		1	7.16	14.3	ng/m³	09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
	Recovery				Acceptance	e Criteria					
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	%				30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	%				30-150		09/11/20 13:00	09/14/20 17:32	B0I0239	ATS	3540C



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	AETL Job Number: Project Number:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38
	-	-		

Quality Control Results

Semivolatile Organic Compounds (EPA TO-10A)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0239 - 3540C					Prepared:	09/11/2	020 13:00				
Method Blank (B0I0239-BLK1)					Analyzed:	09/14/2	020 16:13				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	6.94	13.9	ng/m³							
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	6.62			ng/m³	0.00			30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	4.97			ng/m³	0.00			30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	AETL Job Number: Project Number:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager: Project Name:	Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Quality Control Results

Semivolatile Organic Compounds (EPA TO-10A)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0239 - 3540C (C	ontinued)				Prepared	: 09/11/2	020 13:00				
LCS (B0I0239-BS1)	2				Analyzed	: 09/14/2	020 15:34				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	171	6.94	13.9	ng/m³	0.00			40-140			
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	113	6.94	13.9	ng/m³	0.00			40-140			
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	9.92			ng/m³	0.00			30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	5.10			ng/m³	0.00			30-150			
LCSD (B0I0239-BSD1)					Analyzed	: 09/14/2	020 15:53				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	128	6.94	13.9	ng/m³	0.00			40-140	28.8	40	
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	120	6.94	13.9	ng/m ³	0.00			40-140	6.66	40	
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	6.31			ng/m³	0.00			30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	8.22			ng/m ³	0.00			30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	AETL Job Number: Project Number:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Quality Control Results

PCBs (EPA 8082)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0238 - 3540C					Prepared:	09/11/2	020 12:00				
Method Blank (B0I0238-BLK1)					Analyzed:	09/14/2	020 10:31				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1221 (PCB-1221)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1232 (PCB-1232)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1242 (PCB-1242)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1248 (PCB-1248)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1254 (PCB-1254)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1262 (PCB-1262)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Aroclor-1268 (PCB-1268)	ND	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2							
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0424			ug/100cm2	0.0500		84.8	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0265			ug/100cm2	0.0500		53.0	30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5 3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	AETL Job Number: Project Number:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Quality Control Results

PCBs (EPA 8082)

Analyte	Result	MDL	RL	Units	Spike Level	Source Result	%REC	%REC Limits	RPD	RPD Limit	Qualifier
Batch: B0I0238 - 3540C (Co	ontinued)				Prepared	: 09/11/2	020 12:00				
LCS (B0I0238-BS1)	-				Analyzed	09/14/2	020 09:52				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	0.715	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		71.5	50-150			
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	0.945	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		94.5	50-150			
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0454			ug/100cm2	0.0500		90.9	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0330			ug/100cm2	0.0500		66.1	30-150			
LCSD (B0I0238-BSD1)					Analyzed	: 09/14/2	020 10:11				
Aroclor-1016 (PCB-1016)	0.752	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		75.2	50-150	5.04	40	
Aroclor-1260 (PCB-1260)	0.973	0.0200	0.0500	ug/100cm2	1.00		97.3	50-150	2.97	40	
Surrogate: Decachlorobiphenyl	0.0402			ug/100cm2	0.0500		80.4	30-150			
Surrogate: Tetrachloro-m-xylene	0.0471			ug/100cm2	0.0500		94.1	30-150			



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

NV5	AETL Job Number:	BBI0120	Site:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H
3777 Long Beach Boulevard, Annex Building	Project Number:	SMSD-20-9592		
Long Beach, CA 90807	Project Manager:	Jonathan Barkman		
	Project Name:	Malibu High School	Reported:	09/14/2020 17:38

Qualifiers and Definitions

Item	Qualifiers
J	Analyte was detected. However, the analyte concentration is an estimated value, which is between the Method Detection Limit (MDL) and the Reporting Limit (RL).
Item	Definitions
% wt	Percent Weight
%REC	Percent Recovery
°C	Degrees Celsius
AETL	American Environmental Testing Laboratory, LLC
С	Carbon
CARB	California Air Resources Board
COC	Chain of Custody
DRO	Diesel Range Organics
Dup	Duplicate
ELAP	Environmental Laboratory Accreditation Program
EPA	Environmental Protection Agency
GRO	Gasoline Range Organics
HC	Hydrocarbon
LACSD	Los Angeles County Sanitation Districts
LCS	Laboratory Control Sample - A sample matrix, free from the analytes of interest, spiked with verified known amounts of analytes.
LCSD	Laboratory Control Sample Duplicate - A replicate of Laboratory Control Sample.
LOQ	Limit of Quantitation
MDL	Method Detection Limit - The minimum measured concentration of a substance that can be reported with 99% confidence. MDL is statistically derived number which is specific for each instrument, each method and each compound.
mg/kg	Miligrams per Kilogram
mg/L	Miligrams per Liter
MRO	Motor oil Range Organics
MS	Matrix Spike - A sample prepared, taken through all sample preparation and analytical steps of the procedure and analyzed as an independent test results.
MSD	Matrix Spike Duplicate - A replicate of Matrix Spike Sample.
Ν	No
ND	Analyte is not detected below Method Detection Limit.
ng/m3	Nanograms per cubic meter
NIOSH	National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health
nL/L	Nanoliters per Liter
NTU	Nephelometric Turbidity Units
Ohm-cm	Ohms per centimeter
OSHA	Occupational Safety and Health Administration



2834 North Naomi Street Burbank, CA 91504 • ELAP# 1541 & 2402 • LACSD# 10181 TEL (888) 288-AETL • (818) 845-8200 • www.aetlab.com

	Beach Boulevard, Annex Building n, CA 90807	AETL Job Number: Project Number: Project Manager: Project Name:	BBI0120 SMSD-20-9592 Jonathan Barkman Malibu High School	Site: Reported:	Malibu High School, Bldg. H 09/14/2020 17:38			
РСВ	Polychlorinated Biphenyl							
RL RPD	Reporting Limit - The lowest concentration at which an analyte can be detected in a sample and its concentration can be reported with a specified degree of confidence, accuracy and precision. For usage at AETL, RL is equivalant to LOQ. Relative Percent Difference							
SIM	Selective Ion Monitoring							
SPLP	Synthetic Precipitation Leaching Procedure							
STLC	Soluble Threshold Limit Concentration	on						
TCLP	Toxicity Characteristic Leaching Pro	cedure						
ГРН	Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons	Total Petroleum Hydrocarbons						
TTLC	Total Threshold Limit Concentration	Total Threshold Limit Concentrations						
ıg/kg	Micrograms per Kilogram	Micrograms per Kilogram						
ıg/L	Micrograms per Liter							
ıg/m3	Micrograms per cubic meter							
VET	Waste Extraction Test							
(Yes							
ZHE	Zero Headspace Extraction							